### Village of Bethune and RM of Dufferin 190 Fire Hall Project

In September 2019, following months of careful analysis, the Village of Bethune and RM of Dufferin 190 Councils' decided to proceed with a new fire hall project. A variety of factors were considered in moving forward with the project.

The new building will replace the existing fire hall which opened in 1989 and which no longer meets the needs of the Fire Department. The new facilities will be larger and addresses a number of Issues: storage space for equipment; training space for volunteers; capacity to grow fire department and first responders.

Total Project Expense - \$360,500.00 Project Financing Budget: Village of Bethune - \$87,750.00 RM of Dufferin 190 - \$87,750.00 Local Grant - \$25,000.00 KSPC - \$150,000.00 Enbridge - \$10,000.00.



The Village of Bethune and RM of Dufferin 190 would like to say a "<u>Big Thank You</u>" to K+S Potash Canada & Enbridge Pipelines for their kind and charitable donations towards this important project.

## What is the Role of

# the Bylaw Enforcement Officer?

The Village of Bethune and RM of Dufferin 190 in the last year have hired a Bylaw Enforcement Officer for both municipalities. The Bylaw officer works closely with the Municipal office to enforce municipal bylaws for the safety, health and welfare of the municipalities.



He is responsible for the various

regulatory bylaws of the Municipalities, statutes including the traffic Bylaw regulations, animal control, zoning Bylaw, licensing, noise etc.

#### **Dog Licence**

A friendly reminder to all dog owners. The 2020 renewal is now due! Cost per licence is \$10.00 annually. Please come to the municipal office and obtain/renew your pet's licence. Please supply the following information we require: owner name, dog name, breed and age of pet.



### **KEEP YOUR INFORMATION CURRENT**

If you are moving and your mailing address requires updating, remember to contact the municipal office to ensure that all correspondence, including tax notices and utility billings, will be delivered to the correct address. Please call to the municipal office at (306) 638-3188 or e-mail: <a href="mailto:villageofbethune@bethunesk.ca">villageofbethune@bethunesk.ca</a>. If you have not yet provided to the office your contact details as per the notification sent earlier this year, please do, as the municipality may contact you in case of emergency.

#### 2020 MUNICIPAL ELECTION

2020 is a Municipal Election Year with municipal elections Province wide scheduled for November 09, 2020. For the Village of Bethune the following positions are up for election: Mayor and 4 Councillors. If an election is required notice will be advertised in the Last Mountain Times newspaper and Public Notice will be posted to our Facebook page and Village of Bethune website.

Present members of the Council: Mayor: Derrick Shaw, Councillors: Ashton Riche, Brant McEachern, Chris Lloyd and Doug Patience

For information on Municipal Elections candidate and voter eligibility visit: https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/municipal-administration/elections/election-procedures.

Municipal Office 101 Railway Avenue, Bethune, SK, S0G 0H0 E-mail: villageofbethune@bethunesk.ca

Phone: (306) 638-3188 Office Hours: Monday to Friday from 8.00 a.m. -4.30 p.m.